
MEC Maile to brief members of the media  
 

21 April 2021  
 

MEC for Human Settlements, Urban Planning and CoGTA Lebogang Maile will brief 
members of the media, tomorrow Thursday 22 April 2021, Gauteng Partnership Fund 
(GPF), 82 Greyston Drive, Sandton, City of Johannesburg.  

 
Late last year (2020), MEC Maile received a number of allegations of impropriety 

levelled against the Municipal Manager, the Executive Mayor of Rand West City Local 
Municipality and the Municipality. 
 

In accordance with powers vested under section 106(1)(b) of the Systems Act, MEC 
Maile, duly instructed the Office of the State Attorney to appoint a Senior Advocate 

to conduct an investigation into all the allegations. Adv William Mokhare SC was 
subsequently appointed and has concluded the investigation. The investigation 
Report was presented to the Gauteng Exco for consideration and implementation.  

MEC Maile will also use the Media Briefing to announce the necessary steps of 
implementing the recommendations of the Report. The MEC will also give a status 

report on other allegations of irregularities that has or is occurring in other 
municipalities.  

 
Furthermore, MEC Maile will respond to the periodic land and housing invasions 
currently happening in various parts of the province. 

  
The details are as follows:  

 
DATE: Thursday 21 April 2021 
TIME: 11am  

VENUE: GPF, 82 Greyston Drive, Sandton  
Members of the media are hereby invited to attend and report.  

 
Contact:  
Castro Ngobese  

Spokesperson: MEC for Human Settlements, Urban Planning and CoGTA  
Mobile: 0609977790  

Email: castro.ngobese@gauteng.gov.za 

 


